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Planning Compliance 

Land Use, Planning & Transportation Department 

South Dublin County Council 

County Hall 

Tallaght 

Dublin 24 

By email 

 

18th September 2023 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

RE: CONDITION 25 – DEVELOPMENT OF 569 DWELLINGS AT CLONBURRIS SOUTH WEST DEVELOPMENT 

AREA WITHIN THE CLONBURRIS SDZ AT TOWNLANDS OF CAPPAGH, CLONBURRIS LITTLE AND KISHOGE, 

CO. DUBLIN. 

REG REF: SDZ21A/0022 

 

I write on behalf of Cairn Homes Properties Ltd in respect of Reg Ref: SDZ21A/0022 and to discharge the 

following condition as required. 

  

Condition 25: 

Prior to the commencement of development, the applicant/owner shall submit the following for the writtem 

agreement of the Planning Authority. 

(i) a revised site layout plan clearly setting out full details of the location of all proposed facilities 

and equipment in the public realm (whether to be offered for taking in charge or not) for 

charging electric vehicles, including details of the overall height, design, colour and all safety 

features of such equipment including isolation of power supply, and measures to provide for 

suitable pedestrian safety, along with completed Electrical designs to serve the development as 

approved prepared by competent electrical design consultants all of which have been agreed 

with the Council’s Roads Section, and 

(ii) Agreed arrangements for the operation and management of such facilities for charging electric 

vehicles, along with: 

All facilities for charging electric vehicles should be clearly marked as being designated for 

Electric Vehicle charging.  Appropriate signage clearly indicating the presence of a Charge Point 

or Points should also be erected.  All Charge Points fitted in publicly accessible areas should be 

capable of communicating usage data with the National Charge Point Management System and 

use the latest version of the Open Charge Point Protocol (OCCP). The facilities for charging 

electric vehicles should also support a user identification system such as Radio Frequency 

Identification (RFID). 

 

 



 

 

 

Response 

Please see enclosed drawing no. CLB-1-02-SW-ZZ-DR-CWO-AR-1020 ‘EV Car Parking Layout’ prepared by 

C+W O’Brien Architects in respect of the permitted development site.  

 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 
Lianna Slowey 
Town Planner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


